Memorandum
TO:
Ad Hoc Strategic Planning Committee Members
FROM:
Sara Watkins, Staff Liaison
DATE: 
March 13, 2020
SUBJ:    
Recap of March 9, 2020 Meeting and Items for Review
_______________


Dear Ad Hoc Strategic Planning Committee Members:
The Committee held its first meeting on Mary 9, 2020.  Sonia Rodriguez-True, Candi Shute and I were present.  I provided a handout that accompanies this memo entitled: Minnesota Council of Non-Profits Strategic Plan 2010-2014 as well as a copy of the Steering Committee Charter.

At the meeting we initially talked about the strategic planning process, including our mission and vision, as well as long range goals for 1, 3, and 5 years in the future.  It was reiterated that the goals should be more idea specific and less program specific and that the plan should be about outcomes and results.
The Committee will need to discuss where we are, where we want to be, and how to get there, taking into account our mission, vision and goals.  

The GRIT Charter provides a “Purpose and Goals,” “Overview,” and “Theory of Change” section that could be used to create the mission and vision statements for GRIT.  Please review those and come with ideas of creating a shorter mission statement and vision statement for recommendation to the Steering Committee.

We discussed a number of things about the Village meetings.  Some things that were discussed included:

1. Perhaps having focus groups on topics that are of high interest to some people and all for true networking and collaboration on those topics.  With that, have focus groups and Village meetings alternate, or perhaps have Village meetings quarterly with focus groups meeting more often.

2. Messaging about Village meetings—create a website, make sure community members know that they are welcome, and make meetings inclusive.

3. How do we engage with community members and stakeholders once they get to a meeting and express interest?  One way might be follow up emails or telephone conversations with them about the meeting and how they would like to participate.

4. We should try to increase the number of community members who attend the Village meetings and also make sure that when they come, we engage with them (see above).

5. Possibility of a volunteer database and sending opportunities for trainings and volunteering out to Village members who opt in to such emails.

6. We need to address:  Collaboration; Relationship Building; Sharing Resources; getting more money into the Yakima area for services and programs; and Information Sharing.
We also reviewed the Minnesota plan and found that it mirrored many of the goals that GRIT also may have.  The committee has preliminarily adopted goals 2, 3, and 5:

Goal 2:  Deepen relationships among member organizations to increase knowledge, effectiveness and capacity for collective action. 
Goal 3:  Build bridges between nonprofits and key institutions (business, local government, philanthropy, etc.) to increase partnership and cooperation.

Goal 5:  Strengthen non-profit engagement.

Next steps:

The Committee decided to meet monthly in person, and touch base via email every two weeks to follow up on assignments and things that the group should think about in between meetings.  The Committee also talked about adding members to the group as follows:


Jim, the new attorney at TeamChild


Omar Santoy, Yakima School District


Minerva Parvo, West Valley School District

Sara will be contacting each of them before the next meeting, which is tentatively scheduled for Monday, April 13, 2020 at 2:00 p.m. at City Hall.

Before the next meeting, please do the following:

1. Review the Charter for GRIT (attached) and think about mission and vision statements.

2. Review the Minnesota Council of Nonprofits Strategic Plan 2010-2014 (attached) and especially Goals 2, 3, and 5 and think about whether the other goals listed are also relevant and adoptable by the group.

3. Come prepared to talk about additional goals and outcomes for the strategic plan.
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